Mr. John Selleck, Comptroller, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, Nebraska.

Dear John:

I do believe it would be a fine thing if the lettermen could be placed back of the players' bench. You feel a mense of security with those men back there that is the most refreshing thing that I know. Iowa State put their letter-men back of our bench and it was the finest relief that we have experienced in a long time. The Iowa State "bench jockeys" are as bad as any "bench jockeys" in the conference, but with the letter-men back there all of that rough stuff and bantering disappeared.

Cordially yours,

AH Varsity B

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH